
 

 

October 22, 2018 

 

 

TO: Melvin Carter, Mayor 

Jamie Tincher, Deputy Mayor 

Amy Brendmoen, Council President 

Samantha Henningson, Councilmember 

Dan Bostrom, Councilmember 

Rebecca Noecker, Councilmember 

Jane Prince, Councilmember 

Dai Thao, Councilmember 

Chris Tolbert, Councilmember 

 
FROM: Melvin Robinson, Chair 

Saint Paul Parks and Recreation Commission 

 
RE: Parks and Recreation Commission – 

Transmittal of Resolutions: 

Res 18-18 Pedro Park Design Implementation 

Res 18-19 Development Agreement with Ackerberg Group 

Res 18-20 Parkland Diversion at 420 Portland Avenue 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

On October 11, 2018, the Parks and Recreation Commission took action on the following 

resolutions (attached): 

 
Res 18-18 Pedro Park Design Implementation 
The Saint Paul Parks and Recreation Commission endorses the conceptual design and 

recommends transfer of the PSA to the HRA and the HRA subsequently enter into a 
development agreement with the Ackerberg Group and the city appropriate funds from the sale 

for the sale of the building, along with the CIB funds and Parkland Dedication funds to 
construct Pedro Park. 

 
Res 18-19 Development Agreement with Ackerberg Group 

The Saint Paul Parks and Recreation Commission recommends that if the transfer and sale of the 
Public Safety Annex building is authorized, that the Department of Parks and Recreation be 
authorized to enter into agreements to set forth funding and maintenance expectations, 
memorialization of any encroachment permits, and a construction timeline for park 
improvements. 
 
In advancing these resolutions, the Commission made specific instruction to staff to note in the 
transmittal: 

• Their support for the continued future pursuit of parkland on this block  
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Res 18-20 Parkland Diversion at 420 Portland Avenue 

The Saint Paul Parks and Recreation Commission recommends disposal of the minimum amount 
of parkland in Nathan Hale Park needed to achieve a reasonable setback, no more than 745 
square feet, in accordance with City Charter Section 13.01.1. 
 
In advancing this resolution, the Commission made specific instruction to staff to note in the 
transmittal: 
• That in finding that some disposal of parkland is in the public interest, the preference of 

the Commission is to dispose of the minimum of parkland required to achieve a 
reasonable property setback.  If that can be achieved with less than 745 square feet, the 
amount of land diverted should be reduced accordingly. 

 
 
 














